
 
May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Shepherdsville WWTP Improvements for fiscal year 2025. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Shepherdsville located at 634 Conestoga 

Parkway, Shepherdsville, KY 40165.  The funding would be used for improvements to the 

wastewater treatment plant, including influent flow metering and sampling, construction of a 

dedicated plant recycles and tank drainage pump station, construction of two sludge storage 

tanks, construction of two final clarifiers and a new clarifier splitter box, construction of a new 

UV and post aeration structure, and adding capacity for effluent pumping when at flood 

conditions to allow the facility to maintain operation at a recently changed 100-year flood 

elevation.   
 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will provide improved sewer 

services to Shepherdsville and surrounding cities, directly benefiting roughly 25,000 residents.  

 

This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Title VI of the Clean 

Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 

immediate family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Brett Guthrie 

Member of Congress 


